CITY OF MOUNT ZION

4455 MT. ZION RD., P.O. BOX 597, MOUNT ZION, GA 30150 PHONE-770-832-1622 FAX-770-832-8790

December 12, 2008

Mr. Matt Windom, P.E. Executive Director Carroll County Water Authority P.O. Box 739 Carrollton, Georgia 30112

RE: Support for Carroll County Reservoir Project

Dear Mr. Windom:

On behalf of the City of Mt. Zion, I would like to express our support for the Carroll County Water Authority's (the "Authority") efforts to assess the long-term water supply needs and water supply sources in Carroll County. Providing adequate drinking water is an essential part of ensuring a bright future for our citizens.

We understand that the Authority conducted a Water Supply Needs Assessment that uses future population projections, estimates of future water demand and an assessment of existing sources of supply to determine Carroll County's water needs through 2060. The results of the assessment indicate that over the next fifty years there will be a water supply shortfall of 25.4 million gallons per day. Given the importance of county-wide planning, we hereby authorize the Authority to continue to use the present and future population of our city as support for its water need projections.

Through our representative on the Authority's Board of Directors, we are also aware that the Authority conducted an assessment of the potential sources of additional water supply in Carroll County capable of addressing the shortfall. We are in support of the decision the Authority made at its September 18, 2008 meeting to complete an intensive site investigation of the Indian Creek Reservoir and to file a Section 404 permit application with the Army Corps of Engineers if the investigation goes well. Furthermore, we fully support the continued efforts of the Authority to permit this water supply project to assist the City of Mt. Zion in meeting its future public water supply needs.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (770) 832-1622.

Sincerely, Live Bloodworth

Sue Bloodworth

Mayor

City of Temple 337 Sage Street P.O. Box 160 Temple, Georgia 30179

Phone: 770-562-3369
Fax: 770-562-9440

www.templega.us



Mr. Matt Windom, P.E. Executive Director

Carroll County Water Authority

P.O. Box 739

Carrollton, Georgia 30112

RE: Support for Carroll County Reservoir Project

Dear Mr. Windom:

On behalf of the City of Temple, I would like to express our support for the Carroll County Water Authority's efforts to assess the long-term water supply needs and water supply sources in Carroll County. Providing adequate drinking water is an essential part of ensuring a bright future for our citizens.

We understand that the Authority conducted a Water Supply Needs Assessment that uses future population projections, estimates of future water demand and an assessment of existing sources of supply to determine Carroll County's water needs through 2060. The results of the assessment indicate that over the next fifty years there will be a water supply shortfall of 25.4 million gallons per day. Given the importance of county-wide planning, we hereby authorize the Authority to continue to use the present and future population of our city as support for its water need projections.

Through our representative on the Authority's Board of Directors, we are also aware that the Authority conducted an assessment of the potential sources of additional water supply in Carroll County capable of addressing the shortfall. We are in support of the decision the Authority made at its September 18, 2008 meeting to complete an intensive site investigation of the Indian Creek Reservoir and to file a Section 404 permit application with the Army Corps of Engineers if the investigation goes well. Furthermore, we fully support the continued efforts of the Authority to permit this water supply project to assist the City of Temple in meeting its future public water supply needs.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (770) 562-3369 EXT: 106.

Sincerely,

Mayor Rick Ford

J ALLEN COLLINS - Mayor SHIRLEY MARCHMAN PERRY AMIDON

LARRY WOOD

City Manager

City of Villa Rica 571 W. Bankhead Villa Rica, Georgia 30180

CITY HALL - 770-459-7000 www.villarica.org

Mayor Pro Tem - VERLAND BEST WOODY HOLLAND JOSEPH KELLEY

> REEDELL SAXON City Clerk

March 19, 2009

Mr. Matt Windom, P.E. **Executive Director** Carroll County Water Authority P.O. Box 739 Carrollton, Georgia 30112

RE:

Support for Carroll County Reservoir Project

Dear Mr. Windom:

On behalf of the City of Villa Rica I would like to express our support for the Carroll County Water Authority's (the "Authority") efforts to assess the long-term water supply needs and water supply sources in Carroll County. Providing adequate drinking water is an essential part of ensuring a bright future for our citizens.

The Authority conducted a Water Supply Needs Assessment that uses future population projections, estimates of future water demand and an assessment of existing sources of supply to determine Carroll County's water needs through 2060. The results of the assessment indicate that over the next fifty years there will be a water supply shortfall of 25.4 million gallons per day. Given the importance of county-wide planning, we hereby authorize the Authority to continue to use the present and future population of our city as support for its water need projections.

Through our representative on the Authority's Board of Directors, we are also aware that the Authority conducted an assessment of the potential sources of additional water supply in Carroll County capable of addressing the shortfall. We are in support of the decision the Authority made at its September 18, 2008 meeting to complete an intensive site investigation of the Indian Creek Reservoir and to file a Section 404 permit application with the Army Corps of Engineers if the investigation goes well. Furthermore, we fully support the continued efforts of the Authority to permit this water supply project to assist the City of Villa Rica in meeting its future public water supply needs.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (678) 785-1001.

Sincerely.

City Manager